
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

November 11,2017 
  

Newsletter 
 
 
Dear Friends and Gardeners, 

 

 
And boom we have winter!  Of course it was coming but I did not think it would be so 
fast.  Wednesday was spent doing those last have to do items before it freezes.  Cone but 
many items remain that would be nice to have done.  The weather forecast does look 
better for next week but as my Mom loved to say “we will see”. 

 

 
Next Meeting 

 

 

Our next meeting will be at Emmanuel Episcopal Church at Noon on Wednesday, 
November 15, 2017.  Our own William Santo's, Owner, Monarch Garden and Floral November 15, 2017.  Our own William Santo's, Owner, Monarch Garden and Floral 
Design, will be conducting another of his wonderful Hands On Workshop: 
Holiday Woodland Centerpiece. Hopefully you have paid your $20.00 to cover 
your costs. 

 
The following 26 members will be making the Holiday Woodland Centerpiece:  K.. 
Alberts, J. Aspenleiter, C. Bartlett, J. Bock, S. Burns, B. Davis, R. Egolf, J. 
Ethington, J. Evans, N. Graham, D. Hawthorne, S. Hemme, B. Kromm, K. 
Kubovchick, E. Larsen, M. McGuire, J. Mainland, C. Miller, R. Miller, S. Moffatt, 
L. Phillips, C. Ronan, S. Schappacher, S. Selden, J. Smolinski and Helen 
Wolfgang.  If I have made a mistake, please let me know as soon as possible so 
William knows how many supplies to bring.  Nancy Graham 
 
Treasurer’s Report Treasurer’s Report 

 

 
 There is not a Treasure’s report for September as income and disbursements were   
 under $50.00.   
 
 For those of you who have not already sent in your check for the Christmas  
 Luncheon, you can give me your check for $30.00 made out to PAGC at the meeting  
 on Wednesday or send it to P.O. Box 746, Petoskey MI  49770 by December    
 13th.  Thank you, 
 
I will be collecting monies for the Christmas Luncheon (Bay Harbor Yacht Club on 
December 20th):  $30.00, at the October meeting. If you do not indicate your 
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choice, you will get chicken.  Please make out your check to PAGC.  You can also 
mail checks to P.O. Box 746, Petoskey MI 49770.  Thank you,  
 
Nancy Graham  

 
Hospitality  
 
It is time to sign up for the 2018 refreshments!!!  The attendance at our meetings has 
increased so we will have committees of 6 instead of four each month.  The more the increased so we will have committees of 6 instead of four each month.  The more the 
merrier and we don ’ t want refreshment duty to become a burden.  Each month, in addition 
to the chairman, we would like one person to sign up to be a hostess.  The hostess will still 
help with the refreshments, but also greet members and guests as they arrive.  So…you 
can sign up  at the November or December meetings or email me at jevans76@mac.com  
with your name and the month available.  Thank yo u!  
 
Joanne Evans  
 
Children's  Garden  

  

 N ext meeting will be January 10 at noon.  
 Mark your new 2018 calendar and join us at the Bay View Administration building    
 near John Hall Auditorium. We will be doing a Facetime interview with one of   the  
 design ers of the MSU Children's Garden. Ideas are flowing! This winter is going to   design ers of the MSU Children's Garden. Ideas are flowing! This winter is going to  
 be great for planning and research. Join us!  
 
Sandy Selden  
 
 
 

From the President:   
 
See you next Wednesday!  
 
Sharon Schappacher   
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